A special meeting of the Groves City Council was held at 5:00 p.m. on August 4, 2025, in the Groves City Council Chamber with Mayor Chris Borne, Mayor Pro Tem Pete Konidis, Councilmember Mark McAdams, Councilmember Brandon Holmes, and Councilmember Rae Shauna Gay in attendance. Mayor Borne called the meeting to order, and City Marshal Christopher Robin then led the prayer and pledge of allegiance.

Mayor Borne asked for reports, and there were none.

Mayor Borne then asked for citizen comments, and there were none.

RECEIVE 2025 TAX RATE CALCULATIONS FROM THE TAX ASSESSOR/COLLECTOR: Mayor Borne stated that this item is informational only. Finance Director Lamar Ozley noted that these calculations were done by the software at the Tax Assessor/Collector's office, which basically gives us the various taxing levels that we need to consider as far as setting the tax rate for the upcoming year. It lists the no-new-revenue tax rate (\$0.576714/\$100), voter-approval tax rate (\$0.596010/\$100), and the De minimis rate (\$0.614927/\$100). Mr. Ozley then informed Council that as part of the truth and taxation process, these are presented to Council tonight and will be posted on the City Website tomorrow. Mr. Ozley stated that the Tax Assessor/Collector will also generate all of the notices that we have to run in the paper. There was no further discussion.

Mayor Borne asked for Councilmember comments, and there were none.

Meeting was adjourned at 5:06 p.m.

Mayor

City Clerk